
ROBINS CITY COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE March 18th, 2024 MEETING 

 
 Mayor Hinz called the meeting to order at 5:31pm in the Robins City Hall on March 18th, 

2024.  After the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag; roll call was taken with Council Members Mike 

Foley, Cary Smith, Leigh Cook, Dave Franzman and JD Smith present, along with Attorney Amy 

Reasner, Planning and Zoning Administrator Dean Helander, Building Official/Public Works 

Superintendent Mike Kortenkamp, Deputy Clerk Lisa Goodin, Fire Chief Keith Feldkamp, Police 

Chief Andy Humphrey, and City Clerk/Treasurer Lori Pickart along with around 10 guests. 

Franzman moved to approve the Agenda, JD Smith seconded, and all voted aye.   

 

CR/LC Solid Waste Agency Presentation.  

 Joe Horaney of the CR/LC Solid Waste Agency provided information relating to the services 

provided by the agency and the new FY’25 disposal fees.  He noted the landfill receives around 600 

tons of garbage per day and will cease operations at the landfill on June 30, 2044, adding they are 

looking at alternatives for replacement.   

  

Consent Agenda   

Franzman moved to approve the Consent Agenda which included the Minutes of the March 4th, 

2024  7:00 p.m. meeting; Resolution No. 0324-8, setting the public hearing date for the 2024 Series 

General Obligation Corporate Purpose Loan Agreement; and Resolution No. 0324-9, approving Plat 

of Survey No. 2795 received from Ray and Mary Collins to separate a part of their land to sell to 

their neighbor.  

 

Business Items   

a. Farmers Market presentation.  Jane Stevens, 230 Brougham Road presented a proposal to 

the City Council relating to the 2024 Robins Farmers Market.  She noted the vendors would 

continue to obtain a Peddlers Permit from the City and asked the Council if the committee 

could move the market to the South Troy Park.  She provided proposed Saturday dates for 

the market, adding the market would run from 10 am to 1 pm.  Ms. Stevens also noted the 

market would use a program for vendors to sign up electronically and to pay their dues on 

line which would benefit city staff from handling it.  Foley asked if they planning to have a 

police officer on duty in attendance during the market, which still being is worked out.  The 

Council commended Ms. Stevens on the awesome proposal and a great job on the 

handbook!  Franzman moved for the committee to go forward, with their plans, Foley 

seconded, all voted aye. 

b. Public Hearing – FY ’25 Proposed Property Tax Levy.  JD Smith moved to approve 

Resolution No. 0324-1, setting the public hearing date on May 2nd, 2024 at 7:00 pm. Carey 

Smith seconded and all voted aye. 

 

JD Smith moved to adjourn at 6:26 p.m., Foley seconded and all voted aye. 

 

 

              

Attest:          Chuck Hinz, Mayor 

 

 

     

Lori Pickart, City Clerk/Treasurer  


